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PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Planning and Transportation Advisory Committee held at Totton & Eling Cricket Club, Southern Gardens, Totton at 7.15pm on Wednesday 2nd June 2021
PRESENT: 

Chairman Councillor: T.P. Harris
Councillors: J.E. Bushrod, L.D. Cerasoli, N.G. Cerasoli, S.A. Shepherd and B.R. Thompson, 
Planning Administrator 
APOLOGIES
Apologises for absence were received from Councillors A.L Brunsdon, K.V. Crisell, L.P. Francis
DELEGATED RESOLUTIONS NOT REQUIRING THE APPROVAL OF THE FULL COUNCIL

74/21
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
There we no declarations of interest.
75/21    MINUTES RESOLVED  That the minutes of the meetings held on 4-12-19…8-1-20…4-3-20      

17-6-20…15-7-20…19-8-20…7-10-20…6-1-21…3-2-21…3-3-21 be signed as a true record

76/21    PLANNING APPLICATIONS RESOLVED
21/10486
THE OLD CINEMA, JUNCTION ROAD, TOTTON, SO40 3BU
The existing building consists of 21 flats. A new development of 6 flats had recently been granted planning permission (20/10411) directly to the south of the proposed site, with access onto Maynard Road, which had been approved as a car free development. If this application is granted there will be potential for 33 flats in very close proximity with limited parking. Junction Road is mainly double yellow lines limiting on street parking. The constant assumption that occupants will not have a car will lead to problems in the local area due to the lack of parking. The site is in close proximity to the Asda service yard with 3 of the proposed flats directly over- looking it. The potential over intensification of the site and lack of parking are the main areas of concern.
RECOMMENDATION  REFUSAL for the reasons listed above
21/10693
TESTWOOD CLUB, 110 SALISBURY ROAD, TOTTON, SO40 3LQ
The proposal is for a two storey building comprising 12 flats. Housing need will be met with a mix of 6 x 1 bed and 6 x 2 bed flats.

Adjacent to the site are two bungalows, the proposed layout should avoid any direct overlooking of these properties. 

However, one area of concern is the layout of the larger parking area as a few parking spaces are in close proximity to residential gardens. It is requested that a brick wall be erected around the perimeter adjacent to all existing dwellings to avoid a negative impact on existing residents.

Notwithstanding that it is positive to see the site will provide 18 car parking spaces in total. 

Data submitted with the application suggests vehicular movements on/off the development will be far reduced compared to the sites previous use.

RECOMMENDATION  PERMISSION but would accept the decision reached by the District Council's Officers under their delegated powers
Meeting closed at 7:35pm
